TENNESSEE STATE UNIVERSITY

Faculty and Staff Publication Volume

Volume 10, No. 4

April 10, 1981

TSU Adopts a President/Faculty/ Professional Staff Forum

The University administration has adopted a President/Faculty/Professional Staff Forum to serve as a medium of open discussion for its employees. The initial meeting of the Forum was held on March 24 in the Women's Bldg. auditorium.

The Forum will be held on a monthly basis. Calendar dates, times and sites of the Forums will be provided University employees at the beginning of each academic year. For the remainder of this academic year, employees will be notified monthly.

The Forum will serve as an auxiliary to other organized structures for exchange of information and ideas such as meetings of the University faculty, meetings of the staff assembly, the Faculty Institute, councils of executives and managers of the University and departmental staff meetings.

The purpose of the Forum is to:

Promote positive ideas which can be explored for implementation by or within the Institution;

Enhance overall communication and dialogue between and among the various constituencies of employees of the Institution, i.e., faculty, management or administration, professionals and support staff:

Serve to facilitate an orderly exchange of views, some of which may be in conflict with one another within the University; and

Facilitate promotion of broader understanding of differences in points of view and, hopefully, to foster better human relations within the faculty/professional employees of the University.

It is anticipated that this Forum will precipitate mini-forums of small groups on issues raised within the Forum and, from such mini-forums, surface issues which should be addressed within the Forum.

"The Forum is a formal, University activity," said President Humphries. "It is a vehicle to better coordinate the job activity of individuals and departments of the

University toward improvement of the many functions of the Institution. Each member of the University faculty, professional staff and management team has a responsibility to participate."

Annual Fund-Raising Dinner To Be Held

The Tennessee State University Foundation will hold its second annual fund-raising dinner/concert at 5:30 p.m., Saturday, April 18, on the Downtown Campus.

The dinner/concert is one of the Foundation's major fund raising projects. It will honor Nashville's business community and give them the opportunity to become more familiar with the University's contributions to commerce and industry.

"The response from the business community thus far is exceedingly gratifying," said Frederick Dettwiller, member of the board of trustees and participant in this year's affair. The money will be used to support programs of scholarship and special academic and cultural enrichment at the University.

Tickets may be purchased for tables of 10 for \$1,000 or individual tickets may be purchased for \$100. Call 320-3700 for reservations and/or further information.



Dr. Calvin Atchison, (left), director of the Foundation, William H. Keinaith, chairman of the Foundation and Frederick Detwiller, president of Det Distributing Company, review the program for the Foundation dinner.

Status of Low-Producting Programs

On March 20, 1981, the State Board of Regents approved the following actions pertaining to TSU low-producing programs.

Civil Engineering, BS; Rural Development, BS; Speech Communication and Theatre, BA, BS; Speech Communication and Theatre, MA, MS; and Mechanical Engineering, BS, will no longer monitored by the Board.

The Board will appraise the quality of the Recreation, BS; Architectural Engineering, BS; and English, MA; programs and changes in productivity through 1981.

The Board will continue monitoring Animal Science, BS and Plant Science, BS through 1981-82 and study the feasibility of consolidating the two programs to form a general program with optional areas of concentration.

A Modern China Course

A short course on modern China is being offered this spring to the Nashville community, at the Downtown Campus. The course began on April 1 and will run for seven Wednesdays.

The course is covering women and child care, minorities, health, religion, communes, food production, art, education, trade and many other aspects of life in China and includes a short review of China's history and today's politics.

Dr. Paul DuBois, associate professor of Public Administration, author and traveler, is the course instructor, assisted by others with first hand China experience. The final session will include a class in China cooking and the class will "eat the lesson!"

"This is a first for Nashville and an exciting opportunity for our community," said Dr. DuBois. "With our country's policy of strengthening ties with China, we all need to increase our understanding of one quarter of the earth's population. Travelers, businessmen and the general public will all benefit from the course." Teachers may receive professional development credits.

The course is co-sponsored by the U.S. China People's Friendship Association. For more information, persons may call Department of Continuing Education, 251-1525.

TSU Researchers Develop Training Manual for Regional Study

Carolyn White, CARP associate investigator, Lititia Hatcher, CARP assistant investigator, and Albertine Banks from North Carolina A&T University have

COMMEMORATION OF THE FOUNDING OF TENNESSEE STATE UNIVERSITY THURSDAY-FRIDAY, April 16-17, 1981

See "Schedule of Events for Spring Commencement Season" on Dates to Remember details.

developed a training manual for participants in a regional study of poverty in the South. The study, which includes participation by many universities in the Southeast, is led at TSU by Dr. Levi Jones, chairman of the Department of Sociology.

(Effective Fall, 1981)

*Revised Admission Requirements

All students will be required to submit an application for admission and a \$5.00 non-refundable processing fee for admission.

Any student desiring to be admitted without any conditions must have submitted an application, an application fee and all documents (transcripts) at least 45 days prior to the semester of intent.

Regular Admissions for In-State Students. For regular admission, an applicant must attain a minimum composite score of 10 on the ACT or SAT equivalents, or have a minimum grade point average of 2.00 on the high school record (4.00 system). This requirement is applicable until 1985. Starting with the Fall Semester—1985, In-State First-Time Freshmen must possess:

Year	GPA	or ACT
1984	2.00	10
1985	2.00	12
1986	2.00	12
1987	2.00	14
1988 & beyond	2.00	14

Regular Admissions for Out-of-State Students. For regular admission, starting with the Fall semester—1981, First-Time Out-of-State Freshmen must possess:

Year (SPA	or	ACT
1981		2.25	13
1982		2.35	14
1983		2.40	15
1984 & beyo	nd	2.50	16

Regulated Admission. Applicants who do not possess the acceptable grade point average or ACT/SAT equivalent and are graduates of an approved private or public high school may be permitted to enroll in a regulated program of study

Applicants admitted under regulated status must complete courses specified by advisors with grades "C" or better. Such specified courses must be completed in the

first two semesters and first summer of enrollment in order for the student to continue in the University. Upon completion of these requirements the Regulated Admission Status will be removed.

Such regulated admissions must have the approval of the dean of admissions and records in consultation with the vice president for academic affairs and the President of the University. The number of students permitted to enroll in this category will not exceed five percent (5%) of the total number of first-time freshmen admitted in any given term, or 100 students, whichever is greater.

Admission Based on High School Graduation. Students seeking admission based upon high school graduation from an approved private or public school must submit a high school transcript indicating date of graduation and completion of necessary units as stipulated by academic departments. Any student who is deficient will be required to remove the deficiencies.

Applicants twenty-one years of age and over will be admitted with high school transcripts. Such applicants will be encouraged but not required to take the

Admission Based on GED Test. Any student desiring admission based on the General Education Development Test must be at least 18 and submit a minimum composite score of 45. A high school transcript will be requested. Such applicants must also take the ACT and make a composite score of 10, if instate and 13, if out-of-state. Students failing to achieve these ACT scores may be admitted under the regulated program.

*Enacted by the Board of Regents on March 20, 1981.

Annual Competition For Overseas Study

The official opening of the 1982-83 competition for grants for graduate study or research abroad in academic fields and for professional training in the creative and performing arts through the Institute of International Education is scheduled for May 1, 1981. Approximately 516 awards to 50 countries will be available for the 1982-83 academic year.

The purpose of these grants is to increase mutual understanding between the people of the United States and other countries through the exchange of persons, knowledge and skills. They are provided under the terms of the Mutual Educational and Cultural Exchange Act of 1961 (Fulbright-Hays Act) and by foreign governments, universities and private donors.

Applicants must be U.S. citizens at the time of application, who will generally hold a bachelor's degree or its equivalent before the beginning date of the grant and, in most cases, will be proficient in the language of the host country. Except for certain specific awards candidates may not hold the Ph.D. at the time of application. Candidates for 1982-83 are ineligible for a grant to a country if they have been doing graduate work or conducting research in that country for six months or more during the academic year 1981-82.

Creative and performing artists are not required to have a bachelor's degree, but they must have four years of professional study or equivalent experience. Social work applicants must have at least two years of professional experience after the Master of Social Work degree; candidates in medicine must have an M.D. at the time of application.

Application forms and further information for University faculty, professional staff and students of Tennessee State University may be obtained from the Fulbright Program Adviser, Dr. Tyree Miller, Graduate School, room 107.

A New View Of Agriculture Area

Enroute to completion of the long-awaited CARP research wing next to Lawson Hall, those who enter Lawson Hall are getting a new view of the old building. Because the construction area has been fenced, pedestrian traffic that normally enters the eastern door must enter temporarily on the Centennial side via the building's long obscured western end, next to the football field, and up long-unused steps to the main entrance.

Some of the most observant Lawson Hall employees quickly discovered a roadway along the western edge of the building and have started parking there.

Dates To Remember

Scheduled Events for Spring Commencement Season

Thursday-Friday, April 16-17 Commemoration of the Founding of the University

Thursday, April 16

10:00 a.m. Convocation-A-Auditorium 7:30 p.m. Band Concert-A-Auditorium 9 a.m.-4 p.m. Book Fair, Room 303, Graduate Building Friday, April 17 7:30 p.m. Banquet-Women's Building Saturday, April 18 TSU Foundation Dinner/ Concert, Downtown Campus Wednesday, April 22 10:00 a.m. Academic Awards Con8:00 p.m. Co-Curricular Awards Program-Gentry Complex
Friday, May 5

Student Union

5:00 p.m. President's Informal Reception for Graduates, Parents, and Guests-Iris Room.

President's Buffet Supper for Graduates, Parents, and Guests of the University-

University Cafeteria, Student Union Saturday, May 9

10:00 a.m. Sixty-ninth Annual Spring Baccalaureate-Commencement Exercises

mencement Exercises.
Gentry Complex
Speaker: Howard Baker
Member of the United
States Senate and Majority
header from Tennessee,
Washington, D.C.
United Air Force

vocation-A-Auditorium United Air Force
Friday, April 24 Commissioning Ceremony

6:00 p.m.

CARP Seminar Schedule

The next CARP seminar will be April 2, when Dr. Baqar Husaini, associate professor in the Department of Sociology and principal investigator for CARP, will discuss some differences in psychiatric impairment between urbanities and rural dwellers. He will also report on a study of health needs of rural blacks in Tennessee.

On April 9, Dr. Desh Duseja, associate professor of Plant Science, will report on his CARP study comparing conventional and no till soybean production.

All seminars are held Thursday at 3 pm in the Agriculture Auditorium and are open to the public free of charge.

Action Auction

Action Auction is the major fund raising project of the Nashville Public Television Council.

Action Auction will be held from April 26, 1981 through May 3, 1981. The Auction will be televised live on Channel 8 from 5:00 p.m. to 12:00 midnight April 26 through April 30; Friday, May 1, from 5:00 p.m. to 1:00 a.m.; Saturday, May 2 from 1:00 p.m. to 1:00 a.m., and Sunday, May 3 from 1:00 p.m. to 10:00 p.m.

This is a bid by phone auction. All items sold on Action Auction have been donated by over 3,000 businesses. The businesses receive on-air recognition for their participation.

Action Auction draws upon thousands of various volunteer groups and individuals. The jobs range from taking bids over the phone to making presentations to area business people. Anyone interested in being a part of this truly exciting event may contact Susan Kennedy at Channel 8 (259-9325).

Whet Conference Set for Nashville

Women in Higher Education in Tennessee (WHET) will hold their Spring Conference in Nashville at the Holiday Inn Vanderbilt April 24-25, 1981. Registration will begin at 3:00 p.m.-5:00 p.m. on Friday and continue on Saturday morning at 8:00 a.m.-9:00 a.m.

WHET President, Yvonne Ralston-Carroll, will open the conference at 6:30 p.m. Friday. Ms. Louise Miller, Director of the Commission on the Status of Women, will speak on "Strategies for Building a Strong Organization" at a luncheon on Saturday.

The purpose of the conference is to set priorities and goals for the organization in 1981-82. The registration fee of \$15.00 includes the Saturday luncheon. Membership in WHET is open to all faculty, staff and graduate students in Tennessee. Annual membership dues are \$5.00.

Please call Pat Pierce at 322-4705 if you need additional information.

National Library Week Observance at TSU Library

From the theme "TSU, the Library Has Your Number," National Library Week will be observed April 5 through 11—each day being fine free.

The week long observance began on Monday, April 6 with Open House. The Open House activities began at 10:00 a.m. with a chamber music group performing on the first floor of the main library. Exhibits and displays will be featured throughout the week. At 12:00 noon, Reverend Edwin C. Sanders reviewed the book Celebration of Discipline by Richard J. Foster. Rev. Sanders, former Dean of the Chapel of Fisk University, is the Acting Executive Director of National Conference of Black Churchmen in Nashville. On Tuesday at 12:00 noon, the library featured a poetry recitation by Jao Makor, a TSU sophomore student, in room 316 of the main library. Makor has recited poetry on national television and in his native country of Liberia. He performed all of his own works at the presentation. Friends of the Library will conduct a book sale on Wednesday,

On Friday, the TSU Jazz Ensemble will hold a concert at 4:00 p.m. in the Library Plaza, main campus.

This is an annual effort to publicize the library and its services. National Library Week is observed each year by all libraries across the nation, and the world. This special week was set aside to encourage the use of the library, to inform users of the library's resources, to furnish information and to foster goodwill among the TSU students, faculty and staff. In order to solicit support for the use of the main and downtown campus libraries, several activities will be provided.

All campus events are free and open to the public.

Rhythms Workshop

A rhythms workshop designed to improve the rhythmic experiences of inservice teachers at the elementary level will be held on April 9 at the Howard C. Gentry Complex on the Tennessee State University main campus.

Conducted by the health, recreation and physical education department, the workshop will focus on rhythmic experiences with a movement approach. Some movement experiences will be performed with equipment (crepe paper streamers, wands, balloons).

According to Peggy Williams, instructor for the workshop, the emphasis will be placed on activities for grade levels 1 to 4 with exploration being the primary activity.

"Suggestions will be given for use of these experiences at grade levels above 4. All of the games and rhythmic routines used will be applicable, with or without modifications, to upper elementary and secondary education," she said.

The workshop will last for two hours, beginning with registration at 3:30 p.m. with the sessions starting at 4 p.m. There is no fee for the course.

For further information on the workshop contact, Peggy Williams, 320-3296.

Department of History Celebration Slated

The Department of History and Geography will sponsor its annual recognition and awards day program on April 10. The program will honor the late Dr. Raleigh A. Wilson who was professor of history at TSU for 25 years.

Seminars incorporating the theme "Thinking, Working, Serving" will begin at 9:00 a.m. in the Women's Building Auditorium (Elliott Hall). At 6:30 p.m. the activities of the day will culminate with a reception and banquet in the faculty dining room. The cost of the banquet is \$10.50.

Faculty, staff, alumni and friends of the University are invited to attend. For further information contact Dr. Alonzo Stephens at 320-3225 or 320-3223.

Tigerbelles Outdoor Track-Field Schedule

(Tentative)

Western Kentucky University Relays-Bowling Green, Ky.-March 21

University of Georgia Invitational Relays-Athens, Ga.-March 27, 28

University of Kentucky Relays-Lexington, Ky.-April 3, 4

Tennessee State University-Tigerbelle Relays-Nashville-April 11

Vanderbilt Commodore Relays-Nashville-April 18

Pennsylvania Relays-Philadelphia, Pa.-April 23, 24

Copy Deadline for April and May

All copy for "This Month at TSU," the monthly calendar, must be received by the first week of April. The calendar information is handled separately from ACCENT and should be sent to University Community Relations, Downtown Campus, to the attention of Evelyn Merritt.

Williamson Makes Jamaican Ties for TSU

CARP Director Dr. Handy Williamson, Jr., recently returned from Jamaica, where he served as senior advisor on an American team of agricultural experts working with the Jamaican Ministry of Agriculture and U.S. Agency for International Development personnel stationed in Jamaica. This was the first in a series of on-site visits to help the Jamaican Ministry of Agriculture to: 1) increase its capacity to train agricultural personnel and to manage that personnel, 2) utilize a new computer system in the collection and analysis of agricultural data, and 3) to use the data in a planning process to increase the productivity of small farmers.

The three and one-half year project is sponsored by the U.S. Agency for International Development.

Among the Jamaican manpower training needs, Williamson reported, are people trained at the B.S. degree level in agriculture. Jamaican officials expressed a strong interest in establishing a closer relationship with TSU and in sending their students to study here, Williamson said.

He addded that with approval for federal funding as a "Title XII" institution, TSU would become more involved with international development. Funding under this program is designed to strengthen the faculty of a university so that faculty can better respond to international aid project needs.

Summer 1981 Class Schedule Correction

On page 6 of the summer school bulletin there is no provision for registering students with last names M through T. Please advise the individuals involved that students with last names beginning with M through T may register during any time-frame. For further questions contact Admissions and Records, 320-3420 or 251-1161.

Features

Savings Bonds Features is prepared especially for company communicators by the U.S. Savings Bonds Division, Department of the Treasury, Washington, D.C. 20226. (202) 634-5388 or 634-5376

African Institute Opens

Nearly 200 people crammed the auditorium of the Women's Building on the main campus of Tennessee State University to attend opening ceremonies for the State of Tennessee's Institute for African Affairs to be housed at 3402 Centennial Blvd.

Three ambassadors from African nations and Tennessee's Secretary of State and Lt. Governor' were among dignitaries attending the ceremonies Wednesday (March 18) morning.



Oumarou G. Youssoufou, Executive Secretary of the Organization of African Unity (OAU) joined the ambassadors of Kenya, Gambia, and Senegal in hailing the new Institute as a major event in U.S. African relations.

C.B. Robinson, chairman of Tennessee's Black Caucus and a supporter of the 1980 legislation creating the Institute, greeted the diplomats as "our homeland visitors." The bill's co-sponsors, state representative Dedrick (Teddy) Withers and state senator Edward Davis, called the Institute "a dream come true."

Withers said the idea for the Institute was born following his tour of nearly every nation in Africa, and told the gathering "those who identify with Africa stand to live the longest."

The theme of racial and cultural ties between black Americans and Africans was amplified by the diplomats, each of whom voiced hope that the U.S. would learn more about African nations in the interest of future trade and commerce.

John P. Mbogua, Ambassador of Kenya, had visited the TSU campus earlier for the

exhibition boxing match between the U.S. and Kenyan teams. Mbogua cited the many cross-cultural ties between Africans and Afro-Americans and said that many black Americans are doing business in Kenya and that many more would be welcome.

Andre Coulbary, Ambassador of Senegal, said he was looking for signs from the U.S. that Africa is of more than passing interest to the U.S., that the U.S. must develop a comprehensive African policy; and that it must respect and support human dignity on that continent. "Nambia and South Africa are of paramount concern," he said.

Ousman A. Sallah, Ambassador of Gambia, said U.S. students must know about Africa if the U.S. is to be involved in the development of African resources. Agricultural resource development was cited as the single most important development a nation could make.

OAU spokesman Youssoufou called agricultural development the most important area of African development and noted with pleasure that Tennessee's Lt. Governor John Wilder was himself a farmer.

Dr. Levi Jones, chairman of the Department of Sociology, is director of the new Institute. TSU agriculturalists are increasingly involved in international development projects in Africa and the new Institute is expected to promote such activities as well as increased trade between Tennessee and Africa. Many Tennessee farm products are exported, and Lt. Governor Wilder told the ambassadors that the Tom Bigbee Waterway would further facilitate Tennessee's international trade.

Faculty & Staff Briefs

Drs. Prather, Phillips, Stephens, and Lovett (history) attended the Tennessee Conference of Historians at MTSU, March 21. Dr. Prather presented a paper on the "Keys Thesis and the New South."

Professors Lovett, Peterson, Prather, Gaston, Shannon and McDougald (history) attended the Annual Meeting of the Association of Social and Behavorial Scientists. March 26-29, Atlanta American Hotel. Dr. Juanita Gaston served as a commentator, Dr. Bobby L. Lovett served as a presider over a session and Dr. Samuel Shannon read a paper entitled "The Black Press in Tennessee."

* * * *

Five TSU people concerned with soybean research attended a soybean research conference at the University of Tennessee, Martin Campus, Thursday, March 12. CARP director of research properties McDawson L. Burton, Jr.; Dr. Robert Taylor, Greg Okafor and Prahbakar Thangudu, all of whom work with CARP principal investigator Dr. Desh Duseja on a study of herbicide performance on soybeans; and Eddie Williams, a research assistant for CARP principal investigator Dr. Hazo Carter, who leads a study of hybrid soybeans, represented TSU at the conference.

* * *

Tennessee State University was well represented at the recent 8th Annual Energy Conference held at the Knoxville Hyatt Regency Hotel recently. Appearing on program which was sponsored by over thirty (30) professional engineering societies and addressed by numerous nationally known energy authorities, including three (3) United States senators, Dr. John Crothers, Gene Cheatham and Juan King conducted a workshop on "The Role of Public Service in Relationship to Energy Needs."

Dr. Crothers, vice president for Continuing Education, Extension and Public Service, was also the principal speaker at a recent county-wide in-service training meeting of the Knox County Public School principals, supervisors and staff administrators. His presentation emphasized the many non-cost leadership techniques which make a positive difference within an organization.

* * *

Coach Edward A. Martin (Health, Physical Education and Recreation and Head Basketball Coach) received the Merit Award at the Awards Banquet March 29, 1981 in Philadelphia, Pennsylvania, from the Board of Directors of the National Association of Basketball Coaches of U.S. The award is given to members who have been a coach for twenty (20) years on all levels, or fifteen (15) years on the college level and a member of the Organization for fifteen (15) years.

Dr. C. McCurdy Lipsey, associate dean for arts and sciences, appeared on WZTV/Channel 17 on "Black Pulse," March 22. The discussion centered around "The status of Desegregation in Higher Education"

Faculty Meeting Notice

The University-wide meeting of the faculty will be held on Tuesday April 21, 1981 at 4:00 p.m. in the Women's Building auditorium. All faculty members are urged to attend. Issues of vital importance to the University will be discussed.

Dr. Pruitt Resigns

George A. Pruitt, vice president for student services since 1975, has been named the executive vice president of the Council for the Advancement of Experiential Learning (CAEL) in Columbia, Maryland.

In accepting the position Dr. Pruitt said he regrets leaving TSU. "The University has provided me with many opportunities to grow and develop professionally and I hope in some way I have contributed to its growth," he said.

"I have enjoyed working here at a very pivotal time in the history of the institution and of higher education in this state and most of all, I have enjoyed working with and for Dr. Humphries, who I believe is a very capable and adroit leader," he added.

President Humphries said he accepted Dr. Pruitt's resignation with mixed emotions. "He has been a valuable asset to this administration over the last five years and it was largely through his efforts that the student services area of the merged



UTN and TSU occured without any major problems," he said. "We appreciate the devotion he has given to all of us at the Institution and the guidance he has provided the major areas under his leadership," he added.

In his new position, which become effective August 1, Dr. Pruitt will be in charge of the day-to-day operations of CAEL, a national nonprofit educational organization of colleges, universities, service agencies, corporations and individuals who have a commitment to experiential learning.

Prior to coming to TSU in 1975, he was vice president of student services and executive assistant to the president at Morgan State University in Baltimore. He has been dean of students at Towson State College and director of the High Potential Students Program at Illinois State University.

He has served on the Board of Trustee of the Nashville Urban League and is a member of the Nashville Area Chamber of Commerce.



Canadian National Development Track team officials (left) Zoltan I. Tenke, M.P.E. Univ. of Toronto Track and field coach, Tigerbelle coach Ed Temple, Roman Olszewski Technical coordinator Ontario Track and Field association, and Arthur Simmons TSU associate professor of health and physical education training techniques during a joint practice session on the Temple Track.

Free Shorthand Workshop Scheduled

Dr. Charles Zoubek, nationally known shorthand expert, will speak at a free Series 90 Shorthand Workshop on April 30, on the Downtown Campus.

Co-sponsored by School of Business and McGraw-Hill Book Company, the workshop will be held from 2:30 p.m. to 4:30 p.m.

Dr. Charles Zoubek is an author or coauthor of more than 75 books dealing with all phases of shorthand from theory to reporting. He has played a major part in the simplified, diamond jubilee, and series 90 editions of Gregg Shorthand which are used in more than 95 percent of the schools that teach shorthand in the United States.

Dr. Zoubek has contributed countless articles to the professional magazines of business education on all phases of the teaching of shorthand and transcription. From 1937 to 1948, he was editor of *The Gregg News Letter*. Since 1949, he has written many articles for the Shorthand Department in the *Business Education World*. In addition, Dr. Zoubek has used shorthand as a stenographer, as a shorthand reporter, as a shorthand teacher, as a shorthand editor, and as a shorthand author.

The Gregg representatives will be on hand with full display of Gregg/McGraw-Hill materials and refreshment will be available.



Dr. Charles Zoubek

ACCENT will be published twice in April. All copy for the April 22 issue must be received by April 13. Material received after that date will be included in the next month's issue.

Send your information to the Office of Public Relations, Goodwill Manor, Main Campus.